

St. George's Class Summer 2



Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome to Summer Term 2 - our final term in Year 4. The children have returned from half term with brilliant focus and determination on their learning, writing brilliant play scripts in English, and sharing with enthusiasm ideas for our DT project. As we are just days away from the times table check, please continue practising these with the children.

For our final term we will be researching changes through time in History and focusing on 'Healthy Me' where we will understand what foods help keep us healthy, and how our body digests them. This will link to our DT project for the term where we will be researching, making, designing and evaluating granola bars. For this, I plan on the children taste testing a range of granola bars. Please notify the office by **Monday 10th June 2024** if there are any dietary allergies or restrictions we should be aware of for these activities.

This term we will be finishing The Last Bear by Hannah Gold, which linked beautifully to our World Empathy Day we have just celebrated, then reading poetry works including Hello H20 by John Agard.

We are now entering our faith focus on Ordinary Times and looking at Sacraments. If you have a photo from your child's christening you would like to send in, we would love to include it on our display board. St. George's will be attending mass on **Thursday 20th June 2024 at 10am**, if you would to join us.

A few reminders:

- The weather remains changeable please can you ensure your child has a coat, sun hat, sunscreen and water bottle please can all belongings be **clearly labelled** with your child's name.
- Children have been working hard at achieving reading points, it would be wonderful to get some badges awarded before Year 5, please continue to listen to your children to read at home.
- Homework and spellings will continue to be set on a Friday, via Teams, to be submitted Wednesdays (spelling tests on Thursdays).

Should you have any questions or matters you wish to discuss, please do catch me on the playground at pick up, or email <u>SLT@st-josephs.gloucs.sch.uk</u> FAO Mrs Daly.

Kind regards

Mrs Daly